

SLATE VALLEY UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT

33 Mechanic Street, Fair Haven, VT 05743

Tel: 802.265.4905 Fax: 802.265.2498 slatevalleyunified.org

Dear Slate Valley Community Member,

Today, January 22, 2021 we learned about individuals at Fair Haven Grade School and Fair Haven Union High School that have Coronavirus Disease. These individuals were in attendance while contagious. Contact tracing is underway and we are in the process of notifying **anyone with possible exposure and sending them home** until a final determination on quarantine can be made.

Due to the number of staff and students impacted as well as the number of individuals waiting for testing results as of today, Fair Haven Grade School and Fair Haven Union High School will be fully remote the week of January 25th. In addition, beginning today all athletic practices will be canceled for Fair Haven Grade School and Fair Haven Union High School until February 1st. If conditions allow, we will return to in person learning on Monday, February 1st. All other schools will operate as normal at this time.

Meals will be available to those impacted by the school closure. Follow-up information on this will be sent from the building level.

Both cases are a result of community transmission. As always, we are working closely with the Department of Health. We continue to advise our staff and students to stay home when sick. At this time we urge you to follow the restrictions on gathering with anyone outside of your home. We recommend that you take action to help limit the spread of COVID-19, even if your child is not experiencing symptoms. This is especially important given that we know the virus is in our community.

The most important things you can do:

- · Follow the Department of Health Guidance on Multi-household gatherings
- · Make sure your child is wearing a mask and washing their hands frequently, if outside the home.
- · Keep your child home if they are sick.
- · Call your primary care provider if you or your child has <u>symptoms of COVID-19</u>.

People who may have been exposed will be notified:

Anyone who was in <u>close contact</u> with the person who tested positive may have been exposed to the virus and will be asked to quarantine, which means staying home and away from other people for up to 14 days. Read more about what it means to quarantine here.

If you are identified as someone who may have been exposed, someone from the Health Department will notify you and will provide information and guidance on quarantine and other recommendations. If the Health Department calls, make sure to answer the phone or call them back.

Learn more about what happens when there is a case in a school.

What is COVID-19?

A new coronavirus causes COVID-19, which is an illness that was discovered in 2019. Coronaviruses are a type of virus that are named for the crown-like spikes on their surface. There are many kinds of coronaviruses including some that cause respiratory illnesses, like the common cold. The specific symptoms of COVID-19 include:

- · Fever or chills
- · Cough
- · Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
- · Fatigue
- · Muscle or body aches
- · New loss of taste or smell
- · Sore throat
- · Congestion or runny nose
- · Nausea or vomiting
- · Diarrhea
- · Headache

How does COVID-19 spread?

COVID-19 spreads mainly from having close contact with someone who has a COVID-19 infection. The virus is thought to spread by droplets from person to person when they speak, cough, or sneeze. Droplets travel less than 6 feet. When droplets from another person get in your mouth or nose you can inhale into your lungs. This virus can be spread by people without symptoms.

We are working with the Health Department to keep our community safe.

- We continue to follow the Health Department's guidance for a <u>Strong and Healthy Start</u> and for <u>Childcare and Out-of-School-Time Care</u>.
- · We clean and disinfect all schools per the Health Department guidance every day and night.
- · Sick employees and children will not return to work until they are cleared per the VDH guidelines.
- · Learn about the Health Department's response when someone tests positive for COVID-19.

Learn more about getting tested in Vermont.

Thank you for understanding that, due to medical privacy laws, we are not able to release the names of the individuals with COVID-19. We will continue to communicate changes and updates with you. With your participation, we believe we can create a safe and fun experience for your children now and after the holiday break.

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at bfarrell@svuvt.org.

Sincerely,

Brooke Olsen-Farrell

Superintendent